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NEWTON	PARISH	COUNCIL	NEWS	
Regenera5on	Of	Our	Recrea5on	Ground	Facili5es		

The	Parish	Council	is	delighted	to	announce	that	it	has	secured	funding	from	Babergh/Mid	
Suffolk	of	a	120k	to	help	build	new	faciliOes	on	our	recreaOon	ground.	This	fantasOc	news	
means	villagers	of	all	ages	will	be	able	to	enjoy	modern	faciliOes	designed	to	improve	
physical	development,	health	and	well	being	in	a	safe	and	sociable	environment.	We	are	
indebted	to	everybody	involved	in	our	submission	and	to	all	Councillors	from	B/MS	who	
saw	fit	to	award	us	the	finance	that	makes	it	possible	to	realise	our	village	ambiOons.	

The	regeneraOon	has	three	separate	components	which	will	be	situated	in	the	northern	
areas	of	the	recreaOon	ground.	

1.	A	mulO	-use	games	area,	suitable	for	five	aside	football,	netball,	basketball,	handball,	
volleyball	and	tennis.	It	will	have	a	surface	suitable	for	all	these	sports	and	will	be	
surrounded	by	3	metre	high	championship	fencing.	At	this	stage	no	lighOng	will	be	
provided.	

1. A	new	playground	divided	into	two	zones	to	cater	for	the	different	physical	and	
cogniOve	needs	of	the	under	7	and	the	7-14	age	groups.	It	is	scheduled	to	contain	
the	following;	mulO	use	canOlever	basket,	a	mulO	play	unit,	agility	mulO	play	unit,	
saucer	wheel,	various	sprinters	and	of	course	various	swings.	The	flooring	will	be	a	
rubber	mulch	surface.	

2. A	Forever	Fit	area	for	all	age	groups.	We	will	be	asking	contractors		to	design	
equipment	that	moOvates,	inspires	and	acOvates	all	generaOons	to	work	
together.		To	increase	engagement,	it	should	provide	a	fun,	sociable,	achievable	
pasOme	which	offers	short	Ome	benefits	while	sOll	being	challenging	enough	a]er	
many	visits.	

Timescales	

July	
In	preparaOon	for	the	new	playground,	the	old	faciliOes	will	be	demolished	and	removed	by	
the	Parish	Council	and	village	volunteers.	

Villagers	are	asked	to	keep	away	from	the	area	during	this	process.	
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August	
Tenders	for	the	work	will	be	received	and	the	PC	will	select	their	preferred	contractor.	

September	
It	is	hoped	the	first	spade	in	the	ground	will	take	place.	

The	Parish	Council	will	keep	villagers	informed	about	the	regeneraOon	developments	via	
village	newsle_ers	and	our	Around	the	Green	website.		

In	the	meanOme,	we	would	welcome	your	views	about	the	proposals,	in	parOcular	any	
ideas	about	the	contents	of	the	playground.	Any	observaOons,		should	be	forwarded	to	our	
Clerk,	Mr.	D.Crimmin.	newtonpc2@gmail.com		

Paul	Presland		
Chairman		
Newton	Parish	Council	

Local	informa5on	is	also	updated	
on	our	Facebook	Group	-	please	
join	if	you	haven’t	already?	

h_ps://www.facebook.com/groups/
NewtonVillageNewsle_er/

ContribuOons	for	the	next	Newsle_er	
	by	21st	July	please	to	the	Editor:	

Sue	Vince,	1	Butchers	Co_age,		Newton	CO10	0QE	
Telephone:		01787	377664			email:	newtonvillagenewsle_er@gmail.com	
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https://www.facebook.com/groups/NewtonVillageNewsletter/
mailto:newtonpc2@gmail.com
mailto:newtonpc2@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/NewtonVillageNewsletter/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/NewtonVillageNewsletter/
mailto:newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com
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We	are	pleased	to	announce	the	Saracens	Head	will	be	opening	from		
Thursday	9th	July	with	reduced	opening	hours	as	lockdown	eases.	

Our	opening	hours	are	as	follows:	

Monday,	Tuesday	&	Wednesday-	Closed	

Thursdays	-	lunchOme	12pm-3pm	(food	served	12pm-2pm)	
Evening	6pm-10pm	(food	served	6pm-8.30pm)	

Fridays	-	lunchOme	12pm-3pm	(food	served	12pm-2pm)	
Evening	5pm-11pm	(food	served	5pm-8.30pm)	

Saturday	-	open	all	day	12pm-11pm	(food	served	12pm-8.30pm)	

Sunday	-	open	all	day		12pm-8pm	(food	served	12pm-6pm)	

We	look	forward	to	seeing	all	our	customers	old	&	new!		

We	have	taken	every	step	to	ensure	our	customers	and	staff	are	safe		
as	we	re-open	and	there	are	new	procedures	in	place.		

Booking	is	essen5al,	call	us	on	01787-379036.	
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NEWTON	VOLUNTEERS	
The	Newton	Volunteers	have	conOnued	to	offer	support	and	a	friendly	face	this	month.		
More	goody	bags	have	been	distributed,	with	the	latest	bag	containing	a	more	summery	
selecOon.	

It	is	a	welcome	relief	that	lockdown	is	easing	and	we’re	able	to	get	out	a	bit	more	and	
meet	up	with	friends	and	family	and	hopefully	not	many	of	you	are	sOll	feeling	isolated.	
Because	of	this	we	will	not	be	conOnuing	to	deliver	goody	bags	at	the	moment,	unless	
we	hear	that	somebody	is	parOcularly	in	need	of	a	bit	of	cheer.	

We	can’t	thank	Anita	enough	for	her	heroic	efforts,	I	dread	to	think	how	many	pasOes	
she	has	baked,	must	be	hundreds!	Also,	a	big	thank	you	to	all	of	you	who	have	donated	
ingredients	or	funds	and	to	the	volunteers	who	have	delivered	the	bags.	

We	hope	that	the	goody	bags	have	brought	a	li_le	brightness	into	these	difficult	Omes,	
certainly	the	lovely	messages	and	cards	have	brought	cheer	to	us.		I’ll	bring	them	along	
to	the	first	coffee	morning	for	you	all	to	see.	

We	are,	of	course,	sOll	here	in	case	of	an	emergency,	to	do	shopping,	collect	
prescripOons	or	anything	else	that	is	needed.	

Just	to	remind	you,	the	contact	numbers	are:	

PAUL	DEVLIN	 	 07802872707	

SUE	PRESLAND	 07881383998	or	01787379204	

Sue	Presland	
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KEY	INFORMATION	

Village	Hall	
The	Village	Hall	is	closed	and	no	clubs	or	acOviOes	are	taking	place	unOl	further	noOce.	

All	Saints	Church	
The	church	is	closed	and	locked	unOl	further	noOce.	

Mobile	Library	
This	service	is	resuming	from	the	6th	July.	

Saturday’s,	16:45	calling	on:	
18	July,	15	August,	12	September,	10	October,	7	November,	5	December	

Recycling	Centres	
By	booking	an	appointment	only	h_ps://www.suffolkrecycling.org.uk/where-to-recycle/
recycling-centres/suffolk-recycling-centres-booking-page	

LOCKDOWN	LUXURIES	

As	lockdown	conOnues	and	the	novelty	of	devising	meals	from	out	of	date	Ons	and	
packets	in	your	cupboards	wears	off,	thought	a	list	of	takeaways	etc.	might	be	useful.		
Some	will	deliver,	others	you	need	to	book	a	Ome	to	collect.	

Painters	Café	in	Sudbury		 www.5qr.uk/painterscafe			do	lovely	cakes	and	a]ernoon	teas.	
The	Lion	at	Lamarsh	 	 reservaOons@lamarshlion.co.uk				01787227007	
Do	all	sorts	of	takeaways	including	fish	and	chips	on	Friday	and	Sunday	roasts.	
Lordy’s	 	 	 	 www.lordydesserts.co.uk				
as	the	name	suggests	lovely	cakes	and	desserts	and	alcoholic	milkshakes.	
White	Horse	Gt	Waldingfield		 	 01787371314	
Assington	Country	Kitchen	 www.assingtonkitchen.com				
Shoulder	of	Mudon	Assington	 www.shoulderofmu_on.com	 01787	210334	
Oh	My	Cod	 	 	 01787	378222	
The	Codfather	 	 	 01787	882100	
Ballingdon	Indian	Restaurant	 01787	376777	or	313666	
India,	North	Street	 	 01787	881880	
Melford	Valley	Indian	 	 www.melfordvalley.com				01787	311518	
Alaz	Turkish	Restaurant	 www.alazrestaurant.co.uk			01787	370001	
Coxes	Boxes	 	 	 www.coxboxes.com		
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ContribuOons	for	the	next	Newsle_er	
	by	21st	June	please	to	the	Editor:	

Sue	Crawte,	1	Butchers	Co_age,		Newton	CO10	0QE	
Telephone:		01787	377664			email:	newtonvillagenewsle_er@gmail.com	
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NEWTON	GREEN	FIRESIDE	CLUB	QUIZ		

RATS	

1.	What	RAT	is	a	rodent	operaOve?	

2.	What	RAT	is	a	compeOOve	struggle	for	power?	

3.	What	RAT	is	straggly	hair?	

4.	What	RAT	is	a	vegetable	dish?	

5.	What	RAT	is	an	unpleasant	person?	

6.	What	RAT	allows	moOon	in	only	one	direcOon?	

7.	What	RAT	is	paid	by	householders?	

8.	What	RAT	is	for	preference?	

9.	What	RAT	is	to	confirm	an	agreement?	

10.	What	RAT	is	a	sailor?	

11.	What	RAT	is	the	relaOonship	between	two	items?	

12.	What	RAT	is	based	on	reasoning?	

13.	What	RAT	is	fundamental	logic?	

14.	What	RAT	is	a	fixed	allowance?	

15.	What	RAT	is	to	explain	behaviour	or	aptude?	

16.	What	RAT	is	a	rapping	sound?	

17.	What	RAT	is	a	baby’s	plaything?	

18.	What	RAT	is	a	poisonous	American	snake?	

19.	What	RAT	is	an	old	rickety	vehicle?	

20.	What	RAT	is	an	irritable	or	angry	person?	
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YOUR	NEWS	
AERIAL	PHOTOGRAPHS	
Alan	Vince	is	looking	for	any	aerial	photographs	of	Newton	that	you	may	have.		Alan	is	
the	village	historian	and	would	like	to	add	to	the	archive.			
Please	contact	him	on	alanvince@sky.com	or	telephone	01787	373963	

Keld	Ensemble	had	been	hoping	to	perform	at	St.	MarOn-in-the-Fields	this	week	
and	a]erwards	to	launch	a	new	CD	of	concertos	by	Felix	Mendelssohn.		

As	public	events	are	suspended	at	this	Ome	we	are	pleased	to	launch	the	CD	
online.		
Keld	Ensemble,	conducted	by	Mad	Andrews,	presents	Mendelssohn	
Rediscovered	;	concertos	wri_en	by	a	teenage	Mendelssohn.	InternaOonal	
pianist,	Bela	Hartmann	performs	the	piano	concerto	in	A	minor,	whilst	Keld	
Ensemble	co-leader,	Mona	Kodama	is	soloist	for	the	D	minor	violin	concerto.		

Recorded	at	West	Road	Concert	Hall,	Cambridge	by	Simon	Vout	in	just	one	day,	
we	hope	you	may	like	to	purchase	your	copy	here	

• The	CD	is	available	for	just	£9	
• You	can	make	payment	via	BACS	(bank	details	supplied)	
• Email	:	jonnyacton@gmail.com	or	Tel	:	01787	372670	
• AlternaOvely	you	can	send	a	cheque	to	:	

Keld	Ensemble		
4	Church	Road		
Newton		
Sudbury		
CO10	0QP	

We	look	forward	to	performing	again	live	when	the	Ome	is	right.	Hopefully	in	
Ome	for	the	Woolpit	Fes5val	on	October	11	

Best	wishes	
Jonathan	and	Kate	
Keld	Ensemble		
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